Course Information

ENGL 5300 - Introduction to Graduate Study

Instructor: James Finley - james.finley@tamusa.edu Meeting: Wednesdays, 5:30 pm - 8:15 pm, Hall 205

Student hours: W 4:30 pm - 5:30 pm, Hall 328, and by appointment.

Course Description

English 5300 is taken by all English graduate students during their first year of the program. This course focuses primarily on helping you to develop scholarly and professional skills relevant to English Studies and related professional contexts. We will explore what graduate work in English Studies can look like and you will have chances to consider what directions you might wish to pursue. Our work will be metacritical and oriented around professional development, as we will reflect on how we learn, how we operate in academic spaces, and how we produce new knowledge. We will also address strategies for taking advantage of university and departmental resources.

Learning Objectives. At the end of the course, students will have:

- 1. Developed a rich understanding of English Studies as a collection of fields;
- 2. Gained experience and expertise in reading, writing, researching, and sharing ideas;
- 3. Honed strategies for succeeding in graduate school;
- 4. Produced a series of scholarly writing.

Course Design and Assignments

Readings - all reading assignments will be linked in the syllabus or distributed in class.

<u>Discussion board posts</u> – By 4:00 pm before classes that have readings assigned, please post to the discussion board about something from the readings that you found interesting. I ask that you share a paragraph that (1) begins *I want to talk about. . . .*, (2) includes a quotation from at least one of the assigned readings – with citations, and (3) explains in some depth what sort of ideas, questions, connections, conclusions, etc., come from reflecting on the quotation and the topic you've identified. Writing these paragraphs will help you to prepare for class and have something to contribute while also giving you many (small) rough drafts for longer writing in the future. I will read these before we meet and will build my plans around them. Posts will be graded out of 2 points and will receive full credit if there is an example from the reading and some engagement with the content you have identified.

<u>Proposal</u> (October 22) – Please describe the goals and the subject of your final project. What will it look like? What is your topic? Do you have a sense of what you might want to argue? Consider articulating your argument, in its current form, as well as what challenges, if any, you anticipate. The proposal should be between one and two pages long and should seek to articulate your topic and argument in as much detail as you can at this point. It's an opportunity to push your thinking forward and to receive feedback. It's more a pre-writing exercise than a plan, but it can provide guidance throughout the process. Please map out, in as much depth as you can, what sort of sources you will use or how you anticipate using secondary material to contribute to your work.

<u>Draft - Analysis</u> (October 29) – Please write a short essay (approximately 3 to 4 pages) that closely analyzes material of your choosing (a text, a data set, another artifact, etc.). A successful essay will be made up of paragraphs that focus on one or two elements each and with prose should guide the reader's understanding towards the conclusions you've reached in your analysis. Please also include a

brief introduction that includes a thesis and that sets up your reader to process what is to follow. Further details will be provided in class on October 22.

<u>Reading List</u> (November 5) – Please submit a proposed reading list for your final essay, including essays and articles, book chapters and monographs, and other materials, the reading of which will help you to develop and situate your essay. Please cite in either MLA or Chicago style. Further details will be provided in class on October 29.

<u>Annotated Bibliography</u> (November 12) – Annotations should include both a paragraph that summarizes the sources' argument, major claims, and particulars that you might use in your essay, and a paragraph where you provide your own reaction to the source: how you plan to use certain ideas, why you find certain examples helpful, how this source might influence you, etc. Please cite in either MLA or Chicago style. For more on annotation, see the <u>Purdue OWL's resources</u>. Further details will be provided in class on November 5.

<u>Draft 1</u> (November 19) – Please bring a draft to class (and submit to Blackboard beforehand). This draft does not need to be entirely complete, but it should at least be started, which is to say something more developed than notes or an outline. We will work on a self-assessment and reflective exercise during class.

<u>Draft 2</u> (December 3) – Please submit a full draft, one that has all of the anticipated components and that you have revised for coherence, argument, and clarity. Instead of meeting as a class, I will schedule individual conversations to discuss your draft. To prepare, please think about what sort of feedback would be most helpful at this point, such as questions you have for your audience, challenges or barriers you're facing that you'd like to talk through, etc.

<u>Draft 3</u> (December 10) – Please revise your draft based on the conversation last week and your own assessments of your work and progress. Please submit via Blackboard and bring a printed copy (or email me your draft and I'll print it for you).

<u>Final Draft</u> (December 12) – In addition to submitting a final draft of your project, including notes and/or a bibliography. Please also include a few sentences explaining what sort of feedback you would like.

<u>Late work</u>: I accept late work, as each assignment is necessary, but material submitted after the deadline will receive a 10% deduction. Please note that I am happy to provide extensions, provided that you contact me at least a day in advance and share your progress to that point.

<u>Citation</u>: All written submissions should use either <u>MLA</u> or <u>Chicago</u> style. When citing assigned readings in discussion board posts and reflections, parenthetical citations of page numbers is sufficient.

CLASS SCHEDULE (subject to change)

Date	Topics	Readings [R] and Assignments [A]
Week 1 W 08/27	• introduction to the class	No readings or assignments due
Week 2 W 09/03	 academic discourse academic structures "organizing your intellectual life" 	 [R] Gerald Graff and Cathy Birkenstein They Say / I Say, pp. 1 – 16, 188 – 91 [R] Gregory Colón Semenza, Graduate Study for the 21st Century. Palgrave, 2010, 18 – 89

Week 3 W 09/10	 "we want to be additive" The conversation Annotation Approaches to Reading Citation (style, ethics) 	 [R] Graff and Birkenstein, They Say / I Say, 193 – 203, 205 – 221, 234 – 51. [R] Michael Bennett, "Anti-Pastoralism, Frederick Douglass, and the Nature of Slavery." In Beyond Nature Writing: Expanding the Boundaries of Ecocriticism, edited by Karla Armbruster and Kathleen R. Wallace (University of Virginia Press, 2001), 195 – 210.
Week 4 W 09/17	Intro to the disciplines - 1 • responding to others	 [V] Professor Eddy [V] Professor Gage [V] Professor Tinoco [R] Graff and Birkenstein, They Say / I Say, 19 – 28 [R] Lizbett Tinoco and Sonya Barrera Eddy. "Disrupting White Mainstream English in a Hispanic-Serving Institution: Reflections from Two Latina Writing Instructors." In Narratives of Joy and Failure in Antiracist Assessment: Exploring Collaborative Writing Assignments, edited by Asao B. Inoue and Kristen DeMit Bailey (University Press of Colorado, 2023), 73-86. [R] Lizbett Tinoco, Sonya Barrera Eddy, and Scott Gage, "Developing an Antiracist, Decolonial Program to Serve Students in a Socially Just Manner: Program Profile of the FYC Program at Texas A&M University-San Antonio." Composition Forum 44 (2020): np. [R] Scott Gage, "Introduction: Recognizing, Intervening, Ameliorating, Responding to Violence in the Work of Composition: Recognizing, Intervening, Ameliorating, edited by Scott Gage and Kristie S. Flickenstein (University Press of Colorado, Utah State University Press, 2022), 3 – 24. [R] Two Year College Association for Preparing Teachers of English in the Two-Year College
Week 5 W 09/24	Intro to the disciplines - 2 • summary	 [V] Professor Ayres [V] Professor Carr [R] Graff and Birkenstein, They Say / I Say, 32 – 44, 47 – 55 [R] Jackson Ayres, "Writing for the Trade or Writing for a Trade?" Inks: The Journal of the Comics Studies Society 5, no. 3 (2021): 239n – 60. [R] Marina Mackay, "Citizenship and the English Novel."

		In <i>Around 1945: Literature, Citizenship, Rights,</i> edited by Allan Hepburn (McGill - Queen's University Press, 2016), 29-47.
Week 6 W 10/01	Intro to the disciplines - 3 • modes of responding	 [V] Professor Gillen [V] Professor Santos [R] Graff and Birkenstein, They Say / I Say, 59 – 72, 74 – 81, 154 – 62 [R] Ian Smith, "Othello's Black Handkerchief." Shakespeare Quarterly 64, no. 1 (2013): 1 – 25. [R] Adrianna Santos, "Broken Open: Writing, Healing, and Affirmation in Isabel Quintero's Gabi, A Girl in Pieces and Erika L. Sanchez's I Am Not Your Perfect Mexican Daughter." In Nerds, Goths, Geeks, and Freaks: Outsiders in Chicanx and Latinx Young Adult Literature, edited by Trevor Buffone and Christina Herrera (University Press of Mississippi, 2020), 45 – 60.
Week 7 W 10/08	Intro to the disciplines - 4 • "so what?"	 [V] Professor Foulis [V] Professor Guerrero [R] Graff and Birkenstein, They Say / I Say, 97 – 110, 112 – 20, 139 – 52 [R] Elena Foulis, "Y en El 57 Me Casé Con Él y Fue Por Él Que Me Quedé Aquí en Ohio." Bilingual Review / La Revista Bilingüe 37, no. 1 (2025): 29 – 45. [R] Elena Foulis, "Comida y Convivencia: Building Community Through Food and Food Stories." Latino Studies 22, no. 3 (2024): 578 – 86. [R] Audre Lorde, "Poetry is Not a Luxury." In Sister Outsider: Essays and Speeches by Audre Lorde (Crossing Press, 2007), 36 – 39. [R] Laurie Ann Guerrero, "Poets in the Classroom." Latinx Writing and Rhetoric Studies 1, no. 1 (2020): 127 – 33.
Week 8 W 10/15	Intro to the disciplines - 5	 [V] Professor Bridgman [V] Professor Del Hierro [R] Romeo Garcia, "Re/Searching (for) Hope: Archives and (Decolonizing) Archival Impressions." In Writing Center Journal 42, no. 1 (2024): 1 – 52. [R] Marisol Cortez, "Occupy Los Intersticios: Or, In Defense of Carbon-Free Unicorns." Cultural Logic: Marxist Theory and Praxis, no 22 (2015-2017): 334-51.

Week 9 W 10/22	components of academic writinganalysis and synthesis	[A] Proposal due
Week 10 W 10/29	criticismtheoryfinding sources	[A] Draft of your analysis due
Week 11 W 11/05	annotationstaking notes	[A] Reading list due
Week 12 W 11/12	drafting	[A] Annotated bibliography due
Week 13 W 11/19	revising	[A] Draft 1 due
Week 14 W 11/26	No classes - Thanksgiving	
Week 15 W 12/03	No classes - conferences	[A] Draft 2 due
Exam Week W 12/10	Peer workshop	[A] Draft 3 due
Final draft due by 11:59pm on Friday, December 12.		

CLASS AND UNIVERSITY POLICIES

Student (Office) Hours: If you would like assistance with an assignment, if you have questions about a reading or something we covered in class, or if you have concerns about anything related to this class, I encourage you to visit my office before class or to schedule another time to meet. These meetings are not only for instances when you are struggling with the class, though I will certainly do my best to help you in those instances. More broadly, I welcome the chance to talk more about something we covered, or to hear about how you are thinking about something from our class connecting to another class, or anything where I may be of assistance.

Late Work: Although the sequence of assignments is set up so as to help you do your best work toward the final project, I recognize that circumstances come up, and I'd much rather you submit assignments late than not do them at all. Please email me at least 24 hours in advance of a deadline to request an extension. Without an extension, late reflections and reading notes will lose one point, and other assignments will be docked 10% of the total points.

Inclusivity: I value each and every student in this class and am grateful for your commitment to this subject and to your education more generally. Your experiences, personal history, and identity

categories are important and I hope that you will share from these as is relevant. Please note that no student is expected or believed to be a spokesperson for an entire group. You have the right to your own identity, which includes the right to be called by whatever name you wish and for that name to be pronounced properly. You have the right to be referred to by the proper pronouns. And you have the right to change these elements at any point in your education. Finally, because we all learn differently, I am committed to developing strategies that help you succeed. Please see the University policy about disabilities and accommodations, below. If anything related to the instruction, course content, or classroom environment presents a barrier to your inclusion, please let me know privately without fear of reprisal.

Communication: Please call me Dr. or Professor Finley. My pronouns are he/they. I will occasionally send messages to you via email, so please check your University email at least once a day. (And please check that messages from Blackboard aren't flagged as spam.) I will do my best to respond to your emails quickly. You can leave messages on my office phone, but the best way to contact me is through email. If you are having trouble accessing your email, please contact the help desk at sahelp@tamusa.edu or at 210-784-4357.

Success Tips: This class asks a lot of you. There's a substantial amount of reading and writing assigned, and the work we do is intellectually demanding. Here are some suggestions:

- Thoroughly and carefully read all the assignments. Find a quiet place and minimize
 distractions (music, internet, phone, etc.). The sort of critical thinking that writing about
 literature requires cannot be accomplished if you aren't fully focused on your reading. This is
 not a class that rewards multi-tasking.
- Please annotate your text, underlining or highlighting important passages, listing what you
 notice in the margins, and jotting down ideas at the top or bottom of the page or in a
 notebook. It takes a little more time to take notes and annotate, but it is time well spent, as it
 both makes the writing process more efficient and makes it easier to find personal meaning in
 the material.
- Ask questions. Please let me know whenever something is confusing or unclear. Please also let me know how I might be able to better assist you.

Please note: I ask that you not use generative AI to either read or write in this class. For reasons that I will detail in class, such tools undermine the skill building and knowledge production that we're doing this semester. If you ever find yourself struggling with the material, assignments, or deadlines, please email or talk with me.

Course Material, Academic Freedom, and Students' Rights. The materials and activities in this class were developed based on my subject-matter expertise and align with norms and best-practices in the discipline you are learning. As the Student Handbook states, "students will be free to take reasoned exception to the data or views in any course of study and to withhold judgment about matters of opinion, but they are responsible for learning the content of any course of study for which they are enrolled." As an instructor, I will respect the rights enumerated in the handbook, including "respect for personal feelings; freedom from indignity of any type, freedom from control by any person except as may be in accord with Texas A&M University-San Antonio, and conditions allowing them to make the best use of their time and talents toward the objectives which brought them to this University." I ask that you respect the rights of your classmates to learn and have a positive experience in this class.

I ask that you, further, respect my intellectual property and not share materials from our class with those outside of the university community and that you respect academic freedom, which presumes that "teachers are entitled to freedom in the classroom in discussing their subject." Should you have a problem with any of the materials in this course, please reach out to me for an explanation of why these materials are disciplinarily legitimate and to discuss strategies for completing the work in a manner that is acceptable to you and that meets course objectives. I ask that you do so before or after class and not disrupt the learning experiences of others if you have any objections.

Academic Accommodations for Individuals with Disabilities: Texas A&M University-San Antonio is committed to providing all students with reasonable access to learning opportunities and accommodations in accordance with The Americans with Disabilities Act, as amended, and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act. If you experience barriers to your education due to a disability or think you may have a disability, Disability Support Services is located in the Central Academic Building, Suite 210. You can also contact us via phone at (210) 784-1335, visit us or email us at dss@tamusa.edu. Disabilities may include, but are not limited to, attentional, learning, mental health, sensory, physical, or chronic health conditions. All students are encouraged to discuss their disability-related needs with Disability Support Services as soon as possible.

Academic Learning Center: The Academic Learning Center provides free course-based tutoring to all currently enrolled students at Texas A&M University-San Antonio. Students wishing to work with a tutor can make appointments through the Brainfuse online tutoring platform. Brainfuse can be accessed in the Tools section of Blackboard. You can contact the Academic Learning Center by emailing tutoring@tamusa.edu, calling (210) 784-1307, or visiting the Central Academic Building, room 202.

Counseling/Mental Health Resources: As a college student, there may be times when personal stressors interfere with your academic performance and negatively impact your daily functioning. If you are experiencing emotional difficulties or mental health concerns, support is available to you through the Student Counseling Center (SCC). To schedule an appointment, call 210-784-1331 or visit Madla 120. All mental health services provided by the SCC are free and confidential (as the law allows). The Student Counseling Center provides brief individual and group therapy, crisis intervention, consultation, case management, and prevention services. For more information on SCC services visit http://tamusa.edu/studentcounseling Crisis support is available 24/7 by calling the SCC at 210-784-1331. Additionally, the TELUS Student Support App provides a variety of mental health resources to including support for in the moment distress, an anonymous peer-to-peer support network, mental health screenings, podcasts, and articles to improve your mental wellbeing.

Emergency Preparedness: JagE Alert is Texas A&M University-San Antonio's mass notification. In the event of an emergency, such as inclement weather, students, staff and faculty, who are registered, will have the option to receive a text message, email with instructions and updates. To register or update your information visit: https://tamusa.bbcportal.com More information about Emergency Operations Plan and the Emergency Action Plan can be found here: https://www.tamusa.edu/about-us/emergency-management/ Download the SafeZone App (https://safezoneapp.com/) for emergencies or call (210) 784-1911. Non-Emergency (210) 784-1900.

Financial Aid and Verification of Attendance: According to the following federal regulation, 34 CFR 668.21: U.S. Department of Education (DoE) Title IV regulation, a student can only receive Title IV funds based on Title IV eligibility criteria which include class attendance. If Title IV funds are disbursed to ineligible students (including students who fail to begin attendance), the institution must return these funds to the U.S. DoE within 30 days of becoming aware that the student will not or has not begun attendance. Faculty will provide the Office of Financial Aid with an electronic notification if a student has not attended by the published Census Date (the first week of class). Any student receiving federal financial aid who does not attend prior to the published Census Date (the first week of class) will have their aid terminated and returned to the DoE. Please note that any student who stops attending at any time during the semester may also need to return a portion of their federal aid.

Writing, Language, and Digital Composing Center: The Writing, Language, and Digital Composing Center supports graduate and undergraduate students in all three colleges as well as faculty and staff. Tutors work with students to develop reading skills, prepare oral presentations, and plan, draft, and revise their written assignments. Our language tutors support students enrolled in Spanish courses and students composing in Spanish for any assignment. Our digital studio tutors support students working on digital projects such as eportfolios, class presentations, or other digital multimedia projects. Students can schedule appointments through JagWire under the Student Services tab. Click on "Writing, Language, and Digital Composing Center" to make your appointment. The Center offers face-to-face, synchronous online, and asynchronous digital appointments. More information about what services we offer, how to make an appointment, and how to access your appointment can be found on our website.

Meeting Basic Needs: Any student who has difficulty affording groceries or accessing sufficient food to eat every day or who lacks a safe and stable place to live, and believes this may affect their performance in the course, is urged to submit a <u>CARE referral</u> for support. Furthermore, please notify the professor if you are comfortable in doing so. This will enable them to direct you to available resources.

Military Affairs: Veterans and active-duty military personnel are welcomed and encouraged to visit the Office of Military Affairs for any question involving federal or state VA Education Benefits. Visit the Patriots' Casa building, room 202, or to contact the Office of Military Affairs with any questions at military.va@tamusa.edu or (210)784-1397.

Religious Observances: Texas A&M University-San Antonio recognizes the diversity of faiths represented among the campus community and protects the rights of students, faculty, and staff to observe religious holidays according to their tradition. Under the policy, students are provided with an opportunity to make up any examination, study, or course work requirements that may be missed due to a religious observance provided they notify their instructors before the end of the second week of classes for regular session classes.

The Six-Drop Rule: Students are subject to the requirements of Senate Bill (SB) 1231 passed by the Texas Legislature in 2007. SB 1231 limits students to a maximum of six (6) non-punitive course drops (i.e., courses a student chooses to drop) during their undergraduate careers. A non-punitive drop

does not affect the student's GPA. However, course drops that exceed the maximum allowed by SB 1231 will be treated as "F" grades and will impact the student's GPA.

Statement of Harassment and Discrimination: Texas A&M University-San Antonio is committed to the fundamental principles of academic freedom, equal opportunity, and human dignity. To fulfill its multiple missions as an institution of higher learning, A&M-San Antonio encourages a climate that values and nurtures collegiality and the uniqueness of the individual on our campus and within our state, nation, and world. All decisions and actions involving students and employees are to be based on applicable law and individual merit. Texas A&M University-San Antonio, in accordance with applicable federal and state law, prohibits discrimination, including harassment, on the basis of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, age, disability, genetic information, veteran status, sexual orientation, or pregnancy/parenting status. Individuals who believe they have experienced harassment or discrimination prohibited by this statement are encouraged to contact the University's Civil Rights Officer at 210-784-2061 or titleix@tamusa.edu. Texas A&M University-San Antonio faculty are committed to providing a safe learning environment for all students and for the university as a whole. If you have experienced any form of sex- or gender-based discrimination or harassment, including sexual assault, sexual harassment, domestic or dating violence, or stalking based on sex, know that help and support are available. A&M-San Antonio's Title IX Coordinator can support those impacted by such conduct in navigating campus life, accessing health and counseling services, providing academic and housing accommodations, and more. The university strongly encourages all students to report any such incidents to the Title IX Coordinator. Please be aware that all A&M-San Antonio employees (other than those designated as confidential resources such as counselors and trained victim advocates) are required to report information about such discrimination and harassment to the university. This means that if you tell a faculty member about a situation of sexual harassment, sexual violence, or other related sex-based misconduct, the faculty member must share that information with the university's Title IX Coordinator (titleix@tamusa.edu, 210-784-2061, CAB 439K). If you wish to speak to a confidential employee who does not have this reporting requirement, you can contact the Student Counseling Center at (210) 784-1331 or visit them in Madla 120.

Pregnant/Parenting Students: Texas A&M-San Antonio does not require a pregnant or parenting student, solely because of that status or issues related to that status, to (1) take a leave of absence or withdraw from their degree or certificate program; (2) limit the student's studies; (3) participate in an alternative program; (4) change the student's major, degree, or certificate program; or (5) refrain from joining or cease participating in any course, activity, or program at the University. The university will provide such reasonable modifications to pregnant students as would be provided to a student with temporary medical condition that are related to the health and safety of the student and the student's unborn child. These could include maintaining a safe distance from substances, areas, and activities known to be hazardous to pregnant individuals and their unborn child; excused absences because of illness or medical appointments; modified due dates for assignments; rescheduled tests/exams; taking a

leave of absence; and being provided access to instructional materials and video recordings of lectures for excused absences, if these would be provided to any other student with an excused absence. Pregnant/parenting students are encouraged to contact the Title IX Coordinator with any questions or concerns related to their status (titleix@tamusa.edu; 210-784-2061; CAB 439K). Texas

A&M-San Antonio has also designated the Title IX Coordinator as the liaison officer for current or incoming students who are the parent or guardian of a child younger than 18 years of age. The Title IX Coordinator can provide students with information regarding support services and other resources. Young Jaguars: can support parenting students with daycare who meet this criteria: Must be enrolled in classes at TAMUSA in the current semester. Must be Pell eligible or a single parent. They serve children ages 3 to 12-years-old. Children must be enrolled in Pre-K-3 through 6th grade. youngjaguars@tamusa.edu (210) 784-2636

Students' Rights and Responsibilities: The following statement of students' rights and responsibilities is intended to reflect the philosophical base upon which University Student Rules are built. This philosophy acknowledges the existence of both rights and responsibilities, which is inherent to an individual not only as a student at Texas A&M University-San Antonio but also as a citizen of this country.

Students' Rights:

- 1. A student shall have the right to participate in a free exchange of ideas, and there shall be no University rule or administrative rule that in any way abridges the rights of freedom of speech, expression, petition and peaceful assembly as set forth in the U.S. Constitution.
- 2. Each student shall have the right to participate in all areas and activities of the University, free from any form of discrimination, including harassment, on the basis of race, color, national or ethnic origin, religion, sex, disability, age, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, and pregnancy/parenting or veteran status in accordance with applicable federal and state laws.
- 3. A student has the right to personal privacy except as otherwise provided by law, and this will be observed by students and University authorities alike.
- 4. Each student subject to disciplinary action arising from violations of university students' rules shall be assured a fundamentally fair process.

Students' Responsibilities:

- 1. A student has the responsibility to respect the rights and property of others, including other students, the faculty, and administration.
- 2. A student has the responsibility to be fully acquainted with the published University Student Rules found in the Student Handbook, Student Code of Conduct, on our website, and University Catalog, and to comply with them, as well as with federal, state, and local laws.
- 3. A student has the responsibility to recognize that student actions reflect upon the individuals involved and upon the entire University community.
- 4. A student has the responsibility to recognize the University's obligation to provide a safe environment for learning.
- 5. A student has the responsibility to check their university email for any updates or official university notifications.

We expect that students will behave in a manner that is dignified, respectful, and courteous to all people, regardless of sex, ethnic/racial origin, religious background, sexual orientation, or disability. Conduct that infringes on the rights of another individual will not be tolerated. Students are expected to exhibit a high level of honesty and integrity in their pursuit of higher education. Students engaging in an act that violates the standards of academic integrity will find themselves facing academic and/or disciplinary sanctions. Academic misconduct is any act, or attempt, which gives an unfair advantage to the student. Additionally, any behavior specifically

prohibited by a faculty member in the course syllabus or class discussion may be considered as

academic misconduct. For more information on academic misconduct policies and procedures please review the <u>Student Code of Conduct</u> or visit the OSRR <u>website</u>.